

Executive Board Meeting

November 14, 2017 3:00pm - 4:30pm

Meeting called by Christian Becker

Attendees:	Christian Becker, President Gina B., Vice President Maria Martinez, Secretary Susan Fraioli, Treasurer Leslie Wilkerson, Advisory Member Lisa Abeln, Advisory Member John Deg, Advisory Member Kelley Brunner, Principal
Absents:	

3:00pm – 3:05pm Spring Book Fair	Christian Becker
Christian informed the Board the PTO is going to run the Spring Book Fair. Susan Fraioli and Laura Wintemute are going to co-chair the event. Because the Fall Book Fair with Phoenix Book Company did not bring in the amount of money this event usually brings in, we are returning to Scholastic for the Spring Book Fair.	
There has been feedback from students and parents stating the Fall Book Fair didn't have a good variety of books.	
The Spring Book Fair is scheduled for April 27 th to May 3 rd . This time is going to be Buy 1 Get 1 and we will not make any profit.	
3:05-3:15 Mc Donald's FDN	Christian Becker
Christian proposed to change McDonald's FDN scheduled for Feb 6 th , 2018 to another restaurant because many families give her negative feedback about this place.	
Chik-A-Fill and Modern Market are the other options. Christian is going to contact them to see if one of them is available.	

3:15 - 3:30 Fry's Reward sign up plan	
Christian is trying to have more families sign up for to this program. She explained to families this is an easy way to donate to our school. Our school earns money while families are doing their regular shopping at Fry's. As of today, we have 67 families who already signed up for the rewards program. Gina is going to promote it on FB. Christian is trying to get as many families as possible before Thanksgiving to sign up. Gina will post all the instructions on FB. Families can also find the instructions on the PTO web site.	Christian Becker
3:30-3:35 Read-A-Thon	Christian Becker
Christian gave an update of the Read-A-Thon. Through today \$371.00 has been received from PayPal and \$55 from classrooms. Christian said the participation has being low, only 504 tickets from the daily raffle are	
been collected in total. Susan recommended to send an email to families explaining the amount of money the PTO spends, and how, on the students and on the school. For example, the free t-shirt every kid receives at the beginning of the school year, classroom grants, etc.	
3:35-3:40 Taste of Kyrene	Christian Becker
Christian received the raffle ticket package. Tickets are due by March 2 nd .	
Raffle tickets are \$10.00 each. Half of the cost goes to Kyrene Foundation and the other half stays with Colina.	
Gina and John said it will be a good idea to sell the tickets during our Family Dance scheduled for the month of February.	
John also recommend including the ability to purchase raffle tickets on the flyer we will use to sell the meals. This way families can order their tickets when they order their meals and just pick the tickets up at the dance.	
3:40-3:45 January 30 th Community Meeting	Christian Becker
Christian would like to invite Dr. Vesely to our next community meeting. This will be an opportunity for families to meet her and ask her questions they may have. Dr. Vesely will have the opportunity to talk about the changes and improvements she's making in the District.	
Everybody liked the idea!!!	

Gina B.